
100 North Tenth Street, Harrisburg, PA 17101 Phone: 717.236.1300 Fax: 717.236.4841 www.hmslegal.com 
 

May 3, 2022 
 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Rosemary Chiavetta, Secretary 
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 
Commonwealth Keystone Building 
400 North Street 
Harrisburg, PA  17120 
 

RE: Community Energy Inc.; Docket No. A-110152; NOTICE OF TRANSFER OF 
ELECTRIC GENERATION SUPPLY CUSTOMERS 

 
Dear Secretary Chiavetta: 
 

The purpose of this letter is to provide notice to the Commission, the Statutory Parties and 
affected Electric Distribution Companies of the impending transfer of the residential customers of 
Community Energy Inc. (“CEI”) to default service.  CEI presently serves residential customers in the 
service territories of PPL, PECO, West Penn Power and Duquesne Light Co.  CEI intends to assign 
certain of those customers to another electric generation supplier, but a limited number of contracts are 
not subject to that agreement and instead will be returned to default service.  At this juncture, CEI does 
not intend to seek abandonment of its license or its ability to continue to serve customers in any service 
territory.  

 
All affected customers will be notified twice via first-class mail of the impending switch, once 

at least 90 days before the switching is expected to commence, and again at 60 days prior to the switch.  
Copies of the two notices to customers are attached as EXHIBIT A.  It is expected that customers (39 
in PPL, 96 in PECO, 99 in Duquesne, and 7 in West Penn) will be switched commencing on August 
2, 2022.  The affected utilities are being served with a copy of this notice as well. 

 
CEI is current with all assessments owed to the Commission, its financial security and AEPS 

obligations, and is current with all reporting requirements and will continue to ensure that it remains 
current. If there are any questions or concerns regarding this notice, please contact the undersigned. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Todd S. Stewart 
Counsel for Community Energy, Inc. 

 
TSS/jld 
Attachments

    
 
 
 
Todd S. Stewart 
Office: 717 236-1300 x242 
Direct: 717 703-0806 
tsstewart@hmslegal.com 
  

http://www.hmslegal.com/
mailto:tsstewart@hmslegal.com


 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
 I hereby certify that I have this day served a true copy of the foregoing document upon 

the parties, listed below, in accordance with the requirements of 52 Pa. Code § 1.54 (relating to 

service by a party). 

VIA FIRST-CLASS MAIL 

Bureau of Investigation & Enforcement 
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 
Commonwealth Keystone Building 
400 North Street, 2 West 
Harrisburg, PA 17120 
 
Office of Consumer Advocate     
5th Floor, Forum Place 
555 Walnut Street 
Harrisburg, PA 17101 
 
Office of the Small Business Advocate 
1st Floor, Forum Place 
555 Walnut Street  
Harrisburg, PA 17101 
 
Legal Department 
West Penn Power d/b/a Allegheny Power 
800 Cabin Hill Drive 
Greensburg, PA  15601-1689 
 
Regulatory Affairs 
Duquesne Light Company 
411 Seventh Street, MD 16-4 
Pittsburgh, PA  15219 
 

Office of the Attorney General 
Bureau of Consumer Protection 
Strawberry Square, 14th Floor 
Harrisburg, PA 17120 
 
Department of Revenue 
Bureau of Compliance 
PO Box 281230 
Harrisburg, PA  17128-1230 
 
Manager Energy Acquisition 
PECO Energy Company 
2301 Market Street 
Philadelphia, PA  19101-8699 
 
Office of General Counsel  
Attn: Kimberly A. Klock 
PPL 
Two North Ninth Street (GENTW3) 
Allentown, PA  18101-1179 
 
 

 
 
 
       

DATED: May 3, 2022    Todd S. Stewart 
 



EXHIBIT A  



 

May 3, 2022 

Katrina Creech 
111 Verdant Dr 
Phoenixville PA 19460 
 

Dear Katrina Creech, 

Thank you for being our customer.  It has been our pleasure to serve you.  Unfortunately, 

as part of the restructuring of our business, we will no longer be able to serve you. This means that 

if you do not choose another electricity supplier within the next 90 days, you will be transferred to 

default service. 

 This notice is being provided well in advance of the date we expect to stop providing 

service.  One of the reasons for providing you with 90 days-notice, is so you have ample time and 

opportunity to take advantage of other options for your electricity supply.  You can find a listing 

of suppliers and their current offers at the website maintained by the Pennsylvania Public Utility 

Commission at www.papowerswitch.com.  There is no penalty or extra fee for switching away.  

You will continue to be billed monthly by your electric utility and should continue to pay that bill.  

If you do nothing, you will be switched to default service from your local utility.  We urge you to 

consider all of your options and to choose the best fit for your needs. 

 Please reach out to us at 1-866-946-3123 or at info@communityenergyinc.com if you have 

any questions about your account.  

 

Sincerely 

Community Energy, Inc. 

http://www.papowerswitch.com/


 

 
Katrina Creech 
111 Verdant Dr 
Phoenixville PA 19460 
 

Dear Katrina Creech, 

This notice is to follow up on a notice that we sent about 30 days ago telling you that we 

intend to stop providing service to customers in Pennsylvania in approximately 60 days.  As a 

consequence, we intend to transfer our customers to default service.  These notices are required by 

the Public Utility Commission so that you are not surprised when the change takes place.  We 

strongly urge you to explore your options for electricity supply.  The Commission operates a 

website that lists suppliers and their current offers at www.papowerswitch.com.  If you do nothing, 

you will be switched to default service provided by your utility.   

 It has been a pleasure to serve you and we wish you the best.  If we can be of assistance, 

or if you have questions, please contact us at 1-866-946-3123 or at 

info@communityenergyinc.com.  

 

Sincerely 

Community Energy, Inc. 

 

 

http://www.papowerswitch.com/



